Oregon Shores Beach Club, Inc., Unit 1
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

Chiloquin Community Center

Date: October 9, 2024
The meeting was called to order by Pollie Carter at 10:00 AM.

Additional members present were Clay, Vice Treasurer, Mike Gottlieb, Tim McDermott,  Carolyn Davis and Matt Nelson. Judy Mangrum, Secretary/Treasurer was absent. Additional people present at the meeting were Bill Springer, and Robert Carter.  These are estimated as to who was at the meeting due to the fact that the Secretary couldn’t attend the meeting and record the minutes.
Reports:  Pollie explained the situation of our water issues and there was much discussed. Pollie explained that our insurance carrier, State Farm, insures the building but not the wells.
1. Water: Clay discussed who had bought the backflow devices.  He also shared with the Board how the demonstration went for the Hydro Vac at Oregon Shores #2 and that it is probably something we could use here in Oregon Shores #1.

Clay also informed the Board that we need to still check for leaks in our water lines to find the leak.
Clay also talked about the old well logs that had been used in the past.  The old logs included gallons of water used and well temperature.

Pollie announced that there would be a pump Company, Garcia and Garcia Pump, coming out to the well house to determine what is going on with the well and asked if Clay and Bob Easter be there to let the company know what is going on with the well so that the Pump Company could determine what needs to be done.

2. Secretary/Treasurer: Judy was absent to explain the financials, but the financials were at the meeting to view.
3. Equipment: the discussion on the vehicles was Tim McDermott was to get Licenses and the persons insurance information for snowplow sign ups. Also, we need logs for each vehicle, so that each vehicle has a log of what had been done and when used to keep the maintenance up on them.
There was also a plan put in place on where to store the equipment, tractor and truck as well as the grader at Pollie’s place.

4. Roads:  
5. Marina:  
6. Building
7. Old Business: It was agreed that we would have a Trunk or Treat gathering at the Marina and would spend approximately $120.
New Business: The Board talked to Mike Gottlieb about the Website and how it was going, and that new information would be going to him to update the site.
Tim and Pollie would be going to a Fire meeting and discuss fire rescue decals with them for some of our residents.

Clay suggested we have a Christmas Tree lot over in the Marina and sell trees for funds for our unit to go towards the water fund.

Public Input:
The meeting was adjourned,
Next meeting:  Wednesday December 11, 2024 @ 10:00AM
Judy Mangrum

Secretary

